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Dear Residents

A busy start to the year and much to report:

Garden Bins

 The garden bins will continue to be emptied fortnightly for an annual charge of £40, or £36 for a smaller bin.

From 1 March 2020 the annual paper or electronic invoices will be replaced with an annual reminder email or text message with a link to the online payment portal. When a customer’s next renewal is due, they will receive a final invoice via post or email (depending on their existing preferences) with a link to the new payment portal.  Customers who have no other option than to pay by cash for the service can continue to do so and will be provided with an invoice which can be paid at a Pay Point.  

Some Great News:  Fly-tipper prosecuted
A Maidstone fly-tipper is to complete a 12-month community order after Maidstone Borough Council’s Waste Crime Team prosecuted him for fly-tipping on a private driveway. Mr Paul Earwaker was prosecuted for depositing a large amount of household waste in May 2019. 

Mr Earwaker committed the offence in the middle of the day while the homeowner was inside the property. The incident was caught on the homeowner’s CCTV and when they realised what had happened, they reported to the Waste Crime Team who later seized the offender’s vehicle and interviewed him about the offence. 

In court the defendant pleaded guilty to the offence of illegally depositing waste and was handed a 12-month community order where he will have to complete 80 hours of unpaid work, undertake mandatory rehabilitation activities and pay costs of £1,310. 

Maidstone Borough Councils Waste Crime Manager Jamie Duffy said:  'Maidstone will not stand for any act of fly tipping within the Borough. We take the approach to seize fly-tippers' vehicles and can sell or destroy the vehicle where possible.'

Not so great news: Off-Street Parking Charges will go up

At Committee I voted with the Conservative Group to stop this proposal, which will harm our local business and hurt rural residents who have no other option but to come to Maidstone by car. Unfortunately we lost this vote.

Planning Enforcement

There are currently two levels of priority, depending on severity. If irreparable damage is being caused and works are in progress, an officer will visit the site within two working days of receiving a report. In all other cases offending sites will be visited within 10 working days. 

I previously proposed a 24/7  – 365 triage officer to follow any report immediately but there is currently not enough money for such a proposal. It would require at least another full-time officer position. Currently I am one of a handful of lone voices calling for further strengthening of the planning enforcement team, amid rumours circulating in the corridors of Maidstone House that cuts to planning services are being considered.  – watch this space.

 

Authority-Monitoring-Report-2018-19 

By law Maidstone is required to produce this report. If you are spending extended times in an airport lounge or the like and you would like to learn everything there is to know about Maidstone, you could do much worse than having a browse through this very interesting document. Seriously recommended, and paid for by your taxes:

http://www.maidstone.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/321798/Authority-Monitoring-Report-2018-19.pdf
MBC awarded funds to help rough sleepers

The MBC Outreach service has been awarded £375,750 by the Government to help rough sleepers across the borough. 

After receiving initial funding as part of the Rough Sleeping Initiative (RSI) in September 2018 the MBC team has been leading the way on a number of projects preventing rough sleeping and homelessness. The funds are part of a Central Government grant of £112 million which is to be shared between local authorities to help tackle rough sleeping. 

Since 2018 the MBC Outreach Team has worked with 178 people to support them away from the streets into positive outcomes through a variety of ways, including social housing stock, private rent solutions, supported housing, housing first and temporary accommodation. 128 individuals were resettled. 

The most recent MBC street-count, which took place in January 2020, showed that there were zero people rough-sleeping in the town centre. The local Maidstone Churches Winter Shelter only had six occupants at the time, some of whom were not local people to the borough. While I did not participate at the recent count, I personally took part at previous counts and I am confident that these numbers are as accurate as can be.

And finally:

Our MP and turkeys voting for Christmas:

Helen Whately MP organised her own survey on the previously-mentioned proposal to build a Garden Village at Lenham Heath. This was circulated via her newsletter. Helen also wrote to everyone in the polling districts of Lenham, Lenham Heath, and Grafty Green to make them aware of the survey. Over 1,000 residents took part in the survey and the vast majority of responses were received from people in the local area:

Do you think Lenham Heath is the right place to build 5,000 new homes?

1,046 answered the question:

Yes – 18 (1.7%)

Nimbys – 1,000 (96%)

Maybe – 28 (2.6%)

I am afraid that Maidstone Councillors and our MP will be at loggerheads on the question of where to put all those houses which Central Government requires us to build. 

Last month I reported about a Conservative Councillors’ sponsored letter to the Secretary of State. In that Maidstone asks to be given some breathing space and that the required housing numbers should not be increased before the current Local Plan ends in 2031. Indeed, the Leaders of each of our five political groups are signatories to this letter, as well as Maidstone & The Weald’s MP Helen Grant.  Very unfortunate that our MP declined to support Maidstone’s Councillors.

PATRIK GARTEN       

MBC Councillor for North Downs Ward  (Conservative)

Email:   patrikgarten@maidstone.gov.uk
Phone: 01622-807907

(for back-copies of  my Newsletters see: https://www.stockbury.org.uk/observer )   
